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PL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY APRIL 6TH 2010 FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT
 7PM COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM

Present: The Mayor, Councillor Paul Hodgson (in the Chair) Councillors Mrs Oades, E. Silverwood, J.Cameron, P. Hardy, Dr. B Mitchell.
The proposed presentation by Sports Solution representatives on behalf of the Haythornthwaite Sports Foundation did not take place at their request. 
1. Apologies for absence: Councillors K. Wright, R. Green and E. Oldfield
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with The Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 part 2 Members interests and Councils standing orders any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. Cllr. Hardy declared interest in all planning matters. Councillor Oades on Rural Splash.
3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt. Helen Ford gave the Police report for the previous month which again showed an overall reduction in petty crime in the area. Cllr Oades reported an issue on The Close with a rented house being used for drink and drugs parties causing distress to elderly neighbours. Noted the Police to further investigate. The opening nights of ‘The Edge’ had no incidents reported although immediate neighbours are to keep a log of any nuisance. The George continues to have smoking debris on the pavement. Noted. 
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on April 6th 2010.approved

5. Approval of the minutes of March 2nd 2010: Approved

6. Matters arising from those minutes:  None recorded
7. Mayor’s announcements: The Mayor thanked Members of the council and the Town Clerk for their support in the past year. Dr. Mitchell proposed a vote of thanks to the Mayor. Approved.

8. Town Clerk announcements and correspondence: 

a. United Utilities have reduced the surface water charge for the Community Centre from £388.00 to £98.00 per year

b. FBC rates have reduced £4140.00 per year

c. FBC have responded to a letter sent re dog fouling – distributed

d. LCC have responded to a letter sent re Ribby road car parking – distributed

e. Kirkham and Wesham Primary School centenary letter of invitation – distributed

f. John Sergeant – letter of complaint re markets etc. Noted

9. Parks and Open Spaces – a request from St. Anne’s council to create a two pronged approach towards the transfer of parks and open spaces was discussed. Resolved: Kirkham to continue to negotiate directly with FBC in their own interests.
10. Kirkham Baths – Rural Splash: Cllr Oades reported that with the imminent re-opening of the St. Anne’s pool fund raising for Kirkham must be a priority.

11. KWBG: Cllr Silverwood reported on the issues arising with the John Sergeant – the Lord of the Manor - who has created difficulty for the group when organising the popular Lancashire Market each month. The LOTM has been asked to produce primary source documents to substantiate his claims. In the interim the market will continue. The LOTM was invited by the Clerk to attend this meeting to explain his position but he refused – later sending a letter of apology. The ‘Heroes Welcome’ has generated media interest for the town and an appropriate welcome back for the Serviceman and Women by offering discounts at members businesses.  The new Kirkham guide is imminent.
12. Planning applications: 

a. 10/0044  8 Mayfield Avenue – no observations
b. 09/0631 The Close – observe car parking remains insufficient concerns re access to play area. This could be resolved by Section 106 monies being deployed in this area.
c. 10/0137 Wyngate House Freckleton Road- no objections

d. 05/07/0333 LCC responded direct to LCC – no objections

e. 09/0387 Wareing  - Blackpool Road – no objections
13. SHLAA report: an invitation to all Parish and town councils has been circulated to meet on Monday 19th 2010 7pm in the Council Chamber ( note this has been transferred from the community centre)

Cllr. Oades reported that the composition of the steering group has no town or parish representatives but some 10 construction companies are. The social housing allocation has the potential to skew populations if maladministerd.

14. Staffing: The town Clerk reported the Caretaker has accepted a summer post at Wyre Borough Council. This impacts on the community centre leaving no caretaker coverage during the day. Noted the situation to be closely monitored.

15. Finance report:

a. Monthly reported – noted

b. Additional emergency expenditure for a special event 2010/2011 proposed at an additional £500.00 and accepted.

c. The Town Clerk advised moving an amount in the business reserve account to offset any potential banking crises and attract a higher interest rate. approved
16. Highways: Cllr Oades reported Mellor Road will be resurfaced in 2011. The barriers at the entrance to St. Georges Park have been reported once more. Oxford Drive continues to flood.
17. Date and time of next meeting: The date, time and venue of the next meeting is May 11th 2010 7pm Community Centre Mill Street Kirkham
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